

Primary School

**Newsletter 29** 

Friday 3rd May

2024

#### Year 6 Girls Football team

The match was spectacular. Our whole team enjoyed the wonderful football game. There was great sportsmanship, passing and many more. I am super proud of everyone that came! I am so grateful for this chance Rugby Free Primary School have given me. So overall this was super, super fun and I can't wait for more.

Written by Toni (Year 6)



The girl's team played spectacularly, and we are all very proud of them for their combined effort in the first Y6 girls match this year.



### **Reception News**

Giraffes and Zebras have been learning about plant lifecycles, and how some plants are grown to be made into food. The children examined some ears of corn and had a go at grinding the corn themselves to make flour. They then



practiced their measuring, sifting, pouring, mixing, kneading and rolling skills to turn the flour into

bread rolls. It was a lot of work, messy, and at times slimy and sticky work, but we were so excited to see the results!







### **Home Learning for Jackson**

Jackson went above and beyond whilst completing his homework this week. He wrote an amazing guidebook all about Legoland. It included pictures, subheadings and lots of description. Well done, Jackson. What amazing home learning! You are a star.





Stars of the
Week
Reception
Giraffes:
Edith
Zebras:
Jiyan

Year One Hedgehogs: Isla Rabbits: Xavier

Year Two
Orcas:
Inez
Penguins:
Sneha
Seals:
lasmeet

Year Three Crocodiles: Arianna & Leah Kangaroos: Imogen Turtles: Jaiden

> Year Four Eagles: Sophia Raccoons: Ivy

Year Five
Pandas:
Ruben & Emily
Tigers:
Toby & Tianna

Year Six Jaguars: Chloe & Kian Panthers: Sofia & Riley S

Headteachers
Awards
Izzy - Yr 3



Primary School

**Newsletter 29** 

Friday 3rd May

2024

### Friends of Rugby Free Primary School (PTA)

### Quiz night - 17th May, 6:30pm doors open. (Adult only event) TICKETS AVAILABLE NOW!!!

Come along with friends, family and neighbours to our wonderful evening of fun and supper for just £10.00 per person. This cost includes entry and a supper option. (see below for food choices). Tickets are available now from the office, please can one person from your team collect and pay (cash) for your tickets. Upon purchase you will need to provide food options please. A raffle, hot drinks and snacks will also be available during the evening. All money made from the event will go towards our fundraising efforts for playground improvements.

Food options - Fish & chips, Sausage & chips, Chip butty, Gluten Free lite bite box, Vegan lite bite box (lite bite boxes will contain a selection of suitable cold options)

### Coffee morning - 23rd May, 9-10am

Inviting all parents, carers, family members, friends and neighbours along with new September starters to join us for hot drinks, cakes and biscuits. We will also be offering free from and decaf options, alongside a pre-loved uniform sale. A selection of toys will also be available for children too.

**DATE FOR YOUR DIARY** - 23<sup>rd</sup> November, Christmas Fayre.

Our next meeting is - 20th June, 3:30pm @ School. We look forward to seeing you there, it is always lovely to see new faces and for new ideas.

Wishing you all a wonderful weekend.



### **Relationships and Sex Education (RSE)**

A reminder that next Wednesday 8th May at 6pm we will hold a meeting for parents where we will share details of what our Relationships and Sex Education curriculum that is taught in the summer term will include. This will take place in the school hall and will be run by myself, Miss Finch, as PSHE lead.

Unfortunately, due to copyright and licencing we cannot share the full presentation with parents as it comes directly from Jigsaw online, where we take our PSHE curriculum from, and is not downloadable. We will send out details of what is being taught in each year group after the meeting, but if you would like the most detailed information you will need to attend in person.

#### Game On Half Term May

A reminder that Game On are operating a holiday club over May half term at RFPS. This will run from Tuesday 28th May – Friday 31st May.

To book your dates, please liaise with Mr Sheehan directly - his contact details are on the booking form.



We look forward to seeing many of your there.

**Diary Dates** (please check these every week as they are subject to change!)

6th May - Bank Holiday (school closed)

8th May - RSE meeting for parents - 6pm

13th May - Y6 SATS week

17th May – Friends of RFPS Quiz night – arrive 6.30pm for eyes down at 7pm

22<sup>nd</sup> May – Y4 Play performance to parents – 9.15am

22<sup>nd</sup> May – Y4 Play performance to parents – 2pm

23rd May – Friends of RFPS Coffee morning (including new Rec parents)

27th May - 31st May - Half term

3rd June - Teacher Training Day

**20th June** – Friends of RFPS meeting – 3.30pm







Primary School

**Newsletter 29** 

Friday 3rd May

2024

Safequarding

4444 D

### **Safeguarding**



If you are concerned that a child appears unhappy or is being abused act now using the contact numbers provided below or alternatively come in to school and ask to speak to a DSL.

Contact the **Warwickshire's Children and Families Front Door** on **01926 414144**. Lines are open Monday to Thursday 8am-5.30pm, Friday 8.30am-5.00pm.

If you need to get in touch out of usual office hours, please contact the <u>Emergency Duty Team</u> immediately on **01926 886922**.

If you think that a child is at immediate risk, contact the police immediately by dialling **999**.

#### What will happen if I report child abuse?

Childcare agencies believe that children are best cared for by their parents. Children are

rarely removed from their parents and most families are given help and support. Social Workers can only remove children from home with a court order and only after they have demonstrated that the child is at serious risk. If you would like to speak to someone in school about your concerns the above members of staff are Designated Safeguarding Leads and will be happy to listen to your concerns and take the appropriate steps to safeguard a child.







Primary School

**Newsletter 29** 

Friday 3rd May

2024

### RUGBY Art Gallery & Museum

## May Half -Term Fun

Create • Learn • Enjoy • Discover

at our holiday workshops and find the hidden animals that have escaped from our art collection in our FREE half-term hunt!

25th May to 1st June



Find out more at www.ragm.co.uk







### Supporting Children with Anxiety

Anxiety and stress are some of the biggest problems of the 21st century and children can suffer as much as adults.

Coventry Parent Carer Forum are delighted to be offering this **free online** workshop to parents and carers with **Sarah Hodgkins**, an experienced CAMHS Occupational Therapist from Toward Wellbeing.



#### This workshop will help you...

- > increase your understanding of what anxiety is
- > explore how anxiety presents in children and how it
- explore useful tools and strategies that you can use to support children's needs

### Wednesday 22nd May 2024 10.00am to 12.00pm

Please register your interest with Lynne Barton as below

Lynne Barton : lynnebarton@entrustcarepartnership.org.uk Tel : 07712 326273



Web: entrustcarepartnership.org.uk mail: info@entrustcarepartnership.org.u



